

The Sunbeam

President's Column

by Craig Krueger

Glad the weather has changed for the better. Managed to make several flights, then I had a short set back in health. All is better now and back to flying! Just wish the weather would cooperate a little more.

I'm not going to repeat everything from the Board Meeting here, so be sure to read the Minutes later in the newsletter. Several items worth reading about.

Not much news from me this month as I have been under the weather, but thought I'd share this story.

An 80 year old man had his annual check-up and the doctor was amazed at what great shape the man was in. The Doctor asked, "To what do you attribute your good health?" The old man replied, "I'm an R/C pilot and that keeps me shape. Up early in the morning out chasing thermals up and down the mountains."

The Doctor thought that was great, but asked, "There has to be more to it.

How old was your father when he passed away?"

The old man replied, "Oh, he is not dead. We just flew this morning AND he just turned 100 years old. He is in great shape, too."

The Doctor questioned, "And your Grandfather?" To which the old man replied, "He's doing great at 118 years old."

Frustrated, the Doctor asked, "Did he go flying with you this morning!?

"No, Grandpa didn't. He got married"

This really frustrated the Doctor more. "Got married! Why would a 118 year old man get married instead of going flying?!!"

Said the 80 year old man, "Who said he WANTED to?"

Take care, Craig



Club Calendar

April 14

Club meeting at the Ames City Hall, Room 135 (we think).

Request to those in need of instruction

If you need instruction please get into contact with Denny Goodrich. We need to know how many people need help. Are there times/days best for you? Should we just set up a regular day/time and stick to that?

A meeting of all we newbys and trainers should be set up so we can start getting to know each other. I propose Saturday, April 25 at 2:00 p.m.

Let me know.

Denny Goodrich

dennyginia@yahoo.com

515-505-0408

APRIL, 2015 THE SUNBEAM





Executive Council Minutes

The Executive Council met on 3/31/2015. Present were Craig Kreuger, Dave Sult, Mark Taylor, Dennis Goodrich

New agenda item:; Should we relieve the Pres. (Craig) of his duties for the year due to his recent heart problems?

Summertime Exec Council meetings: where? 7:15 at the field.

Kent wants to get an electric pump to move water from storage cans to the sprayer. Cost is \$100. Agreed by all.

Jacobsen cylinder head overhaul. We are going to consult a mechanic in Cambridge known for cylinder head repair. We do not know for a fact the head is damaged, but it needs a head gasket replacement at minimum. We have a new complete gasket set.



Photos from the 2013 Multi-Fly



Cambridge, IA 1PM-3PM, June 13, 2015

Methodist Church, 215 2nd St. Good will offerings accepted





Agronomists, Crop Consultants
Iowa Flight Team FPV Drone



Keynote: Bill Northey, Iowa Secretary of Agriculture Speaker: Dan Michaelsen, FAA DSM FSDO District Office

Drones benefit Iowa Farmers Ten Vendors showcase UAV Ag Systems on farms and DYI



News Flash: First Ever International Drone Community (IDC) sanctioned event!



1PM Drones on IA Farms FAA Rules, Regulations 2:30

Nevada eBee Ag UAV From Drone to Tractor 2:30

Cambridge, Crop Scouting, Crop Management 2:30

Dan & Rhonda Berchmier Farm, Maxwell

Ag Eagle to Ag Leader

Note: Flying and vendor displays at Ballard Community School if it rains



Photo by: Civil Air Patrol

2:30 IDC-515 FPV Drone Race Cambridge ATV park outskirts of town That Drone Show Televised in Cambridge!

Contact: Scott Olson, 515-250-1143, scotto0125@gmail.com www.dronesharks.org IDC (say DRONE) Group rate at Best Western Metro North Ankeny, IA Call 800-903-0009



APRIL, 2015

THE SUNBEAM

The Central Iowa Aeromodelers

http://centraliowaaeromodelers.weebly.com/index.html

This club has been established to promote all facets of the hobby/sport of model aviation and to provide assistance and fellowship for its members. AMA Charter 2091.

For information about modeling or this club contact:

Craig Krueger - President 231-7047 rcflver02@gmail.com 232-0848 Mark Taylor - Vice President mktaylor145@earthlink.net Kent Woods - Treasurer 232-8180 woods229@msn.com Dave Popelka - Field Marshall 515-231-8924 dmpopelka@gmail.com - Secretary / Newsletter dennyginia@yahoo.com Dennis Goodrich 505-0408 - Safety Officer Dave Sult 490-4662 wings4fun60@gmail.com

2015 Central Iowa Aeromodelers Membership Form

Annual Dues: Open Member \$70 - Any Open AMA member.

Student \$35 - Full time college undergrad/school student of any capability

Family Membership \$70 - Includes spouse and all in household 18 & under.

Newsletter Subscription \$10 - For non members only.

NO REFUNDS ON DUES PAID

THESE DUES ARE ADDITIONAL TO ACADEMY OF MODEL AERONAUTICS MEMBERSHIP

https://www.modelaircraft.org/joinrenew.aspx

All except newsletter subscription require proof of current Academy of Model Aeronautics membership.

Make checks payable to Central Iowa Aeromodelers. Mail to: Kent Woods, 4709 Twain St., Ames IA 50014.

Please note reason for payment.

| Name: | |
|----------------|-------------|
| Today's Date: | AMA No: |
| Address: | |
| City: | State: Zip: |
| Email Address: | |
| Telephone: () | |

CIRCLE MEMBERSHIP CATEGORY(S):

OPEN STUDENT FAMILY NEWSLETTER

Comments to the Editor

Any comments concerning this issue of the Sunbeam can be made via email to Denny Goodrich at dennyginia@yahoo.com.

You can also call: (515) 292-6326.